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To:  Members of the South Windsor Town Council 
 
From:  Matthew B. Galligan, Town Manager 
 
Subject: Town Manager’s Report for 2/19/19 Town Council Meeting 
 
Date:  February 14, 2019 
 

 
 

2018 Pension Valuations by Milliman 

Please find enclosed the 2018 Pension Valuations Report done by Milliman. There are 

some very telling issues in some of the graphs, which I will explain in more detail during 

the Town Council meeting. I think it is good news for South Windsor, and I think it 

should be highlighted as the Pension Committee has worked very hard to ensure that 

the Town’s pension plans are intact.  

 

460 Miller Road 

The case was tried last week. We are awaiting the judge’s decision. I cannot tell you 

when a decision will be made, but hopefully it will be soon so that we can move forward 

and resolve this issue once and for all. 

 

Plastic Bag Elimination 

The Town Attorney has been sent some information on the elimination of single-use 

plastic bags in the Town of South Windsor. He will be working with Heather Oatis from 

the Health Department, who has been reviewing and has been ahead of this issue. As 

soon as we get something back from the Town Attorney we will be able to put a public 

hearing together and have some meaningful discussions with the Town Council. 

 

Porter’s Hill 

I know that there has been a committee put together to look into putting up a sign for 

Porter’s Hill on the sledding hill. This sign will made by the Town’s Sign Department. It 

will be put up in the spring, once the ground is no longer frozen. 
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Budget Calendar 

Deborah Reid, Clerk of the Council, has put the budget calendar out and has worked 

with the Board of Education to arrange joint meetings and public hearings. Please 

review the calendar so that you are available during the budget discussions.   


